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Date:		Thursday	29th	Sept	2016																																																																																																																																																																																									

	
Agenda	
1.	Review	of	previous	minutes		
2.	Update	on	the	current	seed	situation	in	the	country	
3.	Brief	presentation	from	the	protection	cluster	
4.	Update	from	CBT	Technical	Working	Group	on	harmonization	of	transfer	modalities	
5.	Review	of	Cluster	Response	Plan	guidelines	&	planning	figures	for	food	assistance	based	on	new	
SETSAN	Report	(including	an	overview	of	WFP	proposed	methodology)	
6.	 Clarity	on	 the	 linkage	between	 the	 current	 IPC	analysis	 for	 food	 security	&	new	 IPC	nutrition	
analysis	
7.	Brief	presentation	of	new	4W	matrix	for	reporting	
8.	AOB	
	
1.0	Review	of	previous	minutes	

! Following	a	 round	of	 introductions,	 the	FSC	members	undertook	a	 review	of	 the	previous	
minutes.	There	were	no	additional	comments	from	cluster	partners	hence	members	agreed	
to	proceed	to	the	subsequent	items	on	the	agenda.	

	
2.0	Update	on	the	current	seed	situation	in	the	country	

! FAO	made	a	presentation	on	the	current	seed	availability	situation	in	the	country.	This	was	
the	third	of	similar	previous	updates.	The	update	 indicated	that	there	 is	a	deficit	of	seeds	
visa	vie	the	requirements	for	the	country.	

! However,	 the	 main	 FSC	 players	 in	 agriculture	 i.e.	 COSACA,	 FAO	 and	 CHEMO	 are	 in	 the	
process	 of	 procuring	 seeds.	 CHEMO	expects	 to	 have	 the	 seeds	 delivered	 by	mid	October	
while	COSACA	is	still	finalizing	the	procurement	process.	

! Some	members	 noted	 that	 the	 FSC	 should	be	 careful	 not	 to	 raise	unnecessary	 alarms	by	
repeatedly	depicting	an	acute	shortage	of	seeds	in	the	country	particularly	as	there	are	still	
information	gaps	on	seed	availability	and	demand.	

! Some	members	 also	 noted	 that	 it	 is	 not	 overly	 evident	 that	 farmers	 are	 in	 fact	 worried	
about	seeds.	

! FAO	 is	 undertaking	 a	 seed	 demand	 and	 availability	 assessment	 targeting	 farmers	 but	 the	
results	will	 not	 be	out	 until	mid	October.	 Perhaps	 this	will	 help	 provide	 additional	 clarity	
particularly	with	regard	to	accessibility	of	seeds	by	farmers.	

! Members	agreed	to	have	a	consolidated	plan	by	FSC	members	by	the	next	FSC	meeting.	
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3.0	Brief	presentation	from	protection	cluster	

! A	representative	from	the	Protection	Cluster	made	a	few	remarks	on	the	need	to	integrate	
protection	issues	in	all	cluster	activities.	She	noted	that	the	protection	cluster	will	endevour	
to	attend	all	FSC	meetings	whenever	possible	and	support	cluster	members	 in	 integrating	
protection	concerns	in	their	programmes.	

	
4.0	Update	from	CBT	Technical	Working	Group	on	harmonization	of	transfer	modalities	

! The	 CBT	 Technical	 Working	 Group	 met	 the	 week	 before	 the	 current	 FSC	 meeting	 and	
undertook	 a	mapping	 process	 comparing	 different	 elements	 of	 in-kind	 and	 cash/voucher	
modality.	 Most	 of	 the	 key	 elements	 were	 relatively	 comparable.	 However	 there	 was	 a	
significant	difference	in	terms	of	the	kilocalorie	equivalent	met	by	the	two	modalities	with	
cash/voucher	providing	90%	and	in-kind	providing	50%	of	2100	kilocalories	per	person	per	
day.	

! It	was	 noted	 that	 the	 50%	 in-kind	 transfer	 value	most	 likely	 addresses	 a	 phase	 two	 food	
security	classification	while	the	90%	cash/voucher	value	more	closely	addresses	a	phase	3	
food	security	situation.	

! COSACA	indicated	that	the	current	plan	is	to	maintain	the	ration	sizes	as	planned.	Concerns	
will	only	be	raised	if	as	a	result	of	price	changes,	the	rations	fall	below	1,100	kilocalories.	

! With	 regard	 to	 the	 targeting	 criteria,	 FSC	 members	 indicated	 that	 concerns	 regarding	
government	approval	have	been	raised	on	several	occasions.	However	members	indicated	
that	 this	 has	 been	 checked	with	 relevant	 government	 officials	 who	 showed	 no	 concerns	
with	the	proposal.	FSC	members	hence	agreed	that	there	is	no	need	to	revisit	the	process	as	
this	has	already	by	agreed	upon.	

! The	CBT	working	group	indicated	that	the	next	step	would	be	to	develop	an	SOP	to	guide	
CBT	 design	 and	 implementation	 processes.	 This	 was	 deliberated	 and	 the	 suggestion	was	
that	 an	 SOP	 would	 at	 this	 point	 not	 change	 the	 operations	 and	 would	 hence	 be	
unnecessary.	 However	 the	 current	 analysis	 of	 the	 two	 modalities	 will	 be	 used	 to	 draw	
lessons	that	will	then	be	used	to	improve	future	food	assistance	programming.	

! There	was	no	decision	reached	on	whether	it	will	be	necessary	to	develop	an	SOP	in	future	
particularly	if	the	crisis	is	prolonged	beyond	March	2017.	

	
5.0	 Review	 of	 Cluster	 Response	 Plan	 Guidelines	 &	 planning	 figures	 for	 food	 assistance	
based	on	new	SETSAN	Report	(including	an	overview	of	WFP	proposed	methodology)	

! FSC	members	briefly	 reviewed	 the	cluster	 response	plan	 template	and	 the	key	 fields	 that	
would	require	inputs	from	FSC	members.		
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! It	was	agreed	that	 the	cluster	 response	plan	would	be	developed	based	on	two	scenarios	
i.e.	previous	projections	of	1.5	million	 food	 secure	households	and	 current	projections	of	
2.3	million	food	insecure	households.		

! The	scenario	that	will	finally	be	adopted	by	the	FSC	will	be	based	on	the	final	government	
position	regarding	the	number	of	people	who	are	food	insecure.	

! FSC	members	 agreed	 to	 provide	 inputs	 to	 the	 FSC	 Coordinator	 within	 the	 course	 of	 the	
week.	

	
6.0	Clarity	on	 the	 linkage	between	the	current	 IPC	analysis	 for	 food	security	&	new	 IPC	
nutrition	analysis	

! The	 nutrition	 cluster	 produced	 a	 new	 IPC	 map	 using	 July	 2016	 health	 week	 data.	 This	
analysis	was	undertaken	to	get	more	clarity	on	the	nutrition	situation	in	the	country	as	the	
previous	SETSAN	assessments	were	undertaken	at	provincial	level	and	reportedly	had	some	
data	quality	issues.	

! The	results	indicated	high	levels	of	malnutrition	in	the	northern	part	of	the	country	and	low	
levels	in	the	south,	which	is	also	currently	the	most	food	insecure	part	of	the	country.	

! One	of	the	concerns	was	why	there	was	no	correlation	between	the	nutrition	findings	and	
the	food	security	indicators	from	SETSAN.	Several	arguments	were	fronted	at	the	meeting	
although	what	stood	out	is	that	the	causes	of	malnutrition	in	the	north	could	be	as	a	result	
of	other	chronic	factors	not	related	to	food.	

! FSC	members	presented	varying	opinions	with	 regard	 to	what	 responses	are	 required	 for	
the	north	and	south.	This	mainly	focused	on	whether	there	is	a	need	to	shift	interventions	
from	the	South	to	North	based	on	the	new	results.	The	feeling	among	most	FSC	members	is	
that	Nutrition	 interventions	would	be	more	applicable	 in	the	north	while	the	south	would	
be	 the	 main	 focus	 for	 food	 security	 interventions	 which	 is	 in	 line	 with	 current	 SETSAN	
findings.	

	
7.0	Brief	presentation	of	new	4W	matrix	for	reporting	

! The	 above	 presentation	 was	 not	 made	 due	 to	 time	 limitations,	 however,	 the	 FSC	
coordinator	highlighted	the	concerns	members	had	with	regard	to	the	new	format	that	was	
circulated	to	replace	the	current	format.	

! The	FSC	also	 indicated	 that	 the	previous	 format	has	 too	many	 fields,	and	could	hence	be	
confusing	particularly	if	other	interventions	such	as	school	feeding	are	also	included	in	the	
same	format.		

! Raul	from	the	RCs	office	will	help	migrate	the	previous	data	to	the	new	format	and	make	a	
presentation	in	the	next	FSC	meeting.	
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8.0	AOB	
FSC	meetings	will	be	held	on	a	weekly	basis	until	the	revision	of	the	SRP	is	completed.	


